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New Protections from Surprise Medical Bills 

 

You may have heard stories from friends or in the news about balance bills or surprise bills from 
health care providers. Starting in 2022, a new law will protect you from many types of surprise 
bills. Here are the basics about the new protections and some examples of how they can 
protect consumers. 

What is balance billing? 

Balance billing happens when a health care provider (a doctor, for example) bills a patient after 
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Q.  Elena is scheduled for a biopsy, a service that her health plan covers. Her hospital and 

surgeon are in-network with her health plan, but the hospital uses anesthesiologists and 

pathologists that are not in-network. Does this mean everything will be covered as in-network, 

or could Elena have some unexpected charges? 

A.  Surgery for a biopsy can involve health care providers that you don’t get to choose, such 

as an anesthesiologist and a pathologist. Starting in 2022, when Elena chooses an in-network 

facility and surgeon for her procedure, all of her out-of-pocket costs will be at the in-network 

rate. That includes the costs for any out-of-network providers she didn’t choose who 

participate in her care.  

Q. Hannah changes jobs and her family is covered under a new employer health plan. 

Hannah and her husband's doctors are in-network with the new company, but their child’s 

pediatrician is not. How can they find an in-network pediatrician? Can they rely on the online 

provider directory for accurate information? 

A.  Hannah can review her new health plan’s online provider directory or call the insurance 

company to get information. An insurance company may have different networks for different 

health plans. It’s important to look at the directory for your specific health plan.  

Most people rely on their health plan to give them accurate information about in-network 

health care providers. [States may insert protections in their laws.] 

Starting in 2022, federal law requires health care providers to update their information with 

insurance companies when there is a change. In turn, insurance companies must verify that the 

information in their provider directories is complete.  

If Hannah calls the insurance company to ask for a list of in-network pediatricians, the insurance 

company has one business day to give her a list. If Hannah relies on inaccurate information 

from the insurance company that a provider is in-network, then Hannah will be responsible 

only for the in-network deductibles, copays, or coinsurance.  

 


